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Mountain Oaks Homeowners Association (MOHA)

                                              Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

                                                                July 6, 2010
Board Members Present:  Vince DeSandro, Steve Carmichall, Dave Parks, Mary Ann Creque, Teresa Farris and Chris Switzer.
Date & Place:
July 6, 5045 Broadmoor Bluffs Drive
Mary Ann brought the meeting to order. 
Secretary Report: The July newsletter was reviewed and edited.  Teresa will contact CSFD for last information needed on the August chipping.  Newsletter will be mailed by July 15 with the CSFD flyer.
Treasurer’s Report: The 5125 Neal Ranch dues has still not been paid.
Action: Dave to contact 5125 Neal Ranch Road homeowner
The homeowners at 5044 did not submit their 2010 dues; they are now in arrears for 2008, 2009 and 2010.  Legal recourse began to recoup arrears; July 29th court hearing is scheduled. Dave Parks will attend per MOHA’s legal request.
Action - Bank CD signatures are still needed; Dave will provide logistics and who needs to sign.  We did not discuss at the June meeting.
Infrastructure Repairs/Maintenance: 
Chris provided an optimization on the sprinkler system and an estimate for xeriscap. Chris met with the board July 6 and the sprinkler system estimate ($2379) was approved by the board.
CS Utilities called Chris to repair a coupler on Neal Ranch east side that was leaking.  Chris will repair and cost will be included in the $2379 estimate.

Teresa advised Chris on a loose bottom fence board on Broadmoor Bluffs; Chris will repair and also trim trees overhanging the MOHA sidewalks.

Chris also brought a sample mailbox (stucco look, but Styrofoam interior fill) which would be $800 for 2 boxes with installation extra.  Chris advised his vendor has many different styles.  The July newsletter contains a mailbox survey due August 1st.  The Board will await the survey responses before taking further action.
Action: Vince will advise that the 10-20 Langley mail box repair is on hold until after the survey results are analyzed.
Vince contacted Don Trujillo about the 40 feet of shattered main sprinkler pipes and asked if Trujillo had blown out the sprinklers in Fall of 2009.  This is a major expense of $2300 to repair and MOHA’s current landscaping company feels the pipes were NOT blown out causing the break.  Mr. Trujillo is going to double check with his staff and get back to Vince by June 11.  Vince indicated that MOHA feels the $2300 bill should be reimbursed.  
As of July 6th, Trujillo advised Vince he has no insurance and lost much business.  Therefore, no funds to reimburse MOHA.  
Action:  Mary Ann will contact MOHA legal to see what MOHA can do.  We will not contact Trujillo again at this time, but will coordinate with counsel to attempt recover of outlays and correct negligence.
Jessana Heights homes were sent letters requesting action relative to maintenance of their backyards. Two homeowners responded they felt they were maintaining and requested that the Board not have Switzer mow.  Two other homeowners advised they would immediately handle the request and sent photos after completion. 
For File: We have estimates to repair the mailbox stands at 70 Mahogany and 5045/5051 which have some problems. NOTE – this action was tabled due to the investigation of new mail stands/boxes for the entire MOHA residences. Dave has been evaluating the number of mailboxes, groupings, etc (in April).
Teresa contacted the city street division, Belinda Schwartz (719-385-5934), and discussed the 2009 MOHA apron and sidewalk repair and advised that the 5045 Broadmoor Bluffs Drive’s common drive apron had a very large hole.  Belinda will send an inspector to see our “cross pin” area (as the city refers to the common aprons) and advised street repair on Broadmoor Bluffs is planned for 2010 (dependent on budgets).  Belinda left a message late March that they were 250 days behind on evaluating problems; Teresa called in May to advise the hole is getting larger and could be hazardous; our review date is getting closer.  
Action – Teresa to call in July to request update.
Architectural Control:  
Letters were sent to 5032 and 5039 Broadmoor Bluffs regarding unkempt lawns and weeds.  Both properties have been mowed.  

Mailboxes:MOHA discussed future mailbox repairs and styles. Dave Parks investigated the Oasis Mail Box website and drafted a rough calculation of new stands/boxes for MOHA. This is a project the Board hopes to do in 2010 (whether it is half in 2010 and balance in 2011) depending upon the scope of sprinkler system repairs/outlays required. Note: Jessana Heights has a postal community box. Remember to participate in the survey regarding mailbox style.
Action – Dave to review more options and propose three scenarios at the next meeting. This was not discussed since MOHA 2010 dues invoices are the priority along with sprinkler repair.  However, Dave has been evaluating the number of mailboxes, box groupings, etc.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 pm. 

Next meeting – July 29, 6:30 at Mary Ann’s
Covenant Complaints and Enforcement: 

PAST ITEMS:




Jessana Heights (12, 22, 32, 42, 52, 72) – proactive letters sent reminding homeowners of yard maintenance requirements (backyards). Called into Code Enforcement June 30, 2009.  Backyards were maintenanced – bills sent to respective homeowners.

5050 Broadmoor Bluffs – certified letter sent (2009) on parking, barking/unrestrained dog, maintenance on rental property.  We will await homeowner response. Investigate legal action.


5063 Broadmoor Bluffs – letter sent (2009) backyard maintenance; homeowner responded and will provide landscape plan by May 15 and complete within 60 days of plan approval. Steve was to send a 2nd letter after Aug 13 meeting.

Accomplishments January 2009 - April 2010:

5 Newsletters sent to Homeowners


Fence repaired on Broadmoor Bluffs Dr.


6 mailboxes repaired


2 abandoned cars were removed from the MOHA after homeowner complaints


New MOHA website launched


Insurance rates reviewed and negotiated


Concrete Apron Repair quote received


Fencing repair/painting bids for MOHA 


UMB Bank Fees dropped


Rain gauges installed; watering limited to 2-days/week


Visitor parking pass for street parking initiated


MOHA fence painted and repaired by October 1, 2009


Due diligence on MOHA dues receipt and lien placed


Due diligence on lawn maintenance complaints and actions taken


Fine for common drive parking violations to covenants established


MOHA map enlarged and mailing list provided to attendees


New landscaping and snow removal company selected

            Understanding of major sprinkler damage and repair

